Juneau County Republican Party General Minutes, Sept. 9, 2024

Submitted by Secretary, Marge Berger Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm

Richard Huth was asked to leave as he was no longer a member.

Pledge of Allegiance/Prayer

Same update on the Lincoln Dinner was given as in the Executive Minutes.

REMINDER: September 17th Constitution Day meet at Pizza Ranch in Baraboo.

Annual Caucus date of February 15th was announced. Announcement was made that we need a new Treasurer before the end of the year so members will consider taking the position.

Discussion was held on the importance of running for local school board positions in Spring. There are 3 openings in Mauston and New Lisbon and 2 openings in the school districts of Necedah, Royall and Wonewoc/Union Center. Mike Berger is running in Necedah but we need candidates for other districts.

Discussion was held to report on the Juneau County Board trying to appoint a County Administrator. That person would be above the county board making decisions and taking away power from the board members elected by residents. Members were asked to call their board members to reject a bureaucrat having power over elected county board members. See Marge if you do not know who your county board supervisor is.

October 2nd is a budget meeting for the Juneau County Board. It is an important meeting to attend at the courthouse at 10am.

Members were asked to jot down addresses in their areas of those who have Trump signs in their yards. We will use this information to get Brad Schimel signs out for the Spring election. Our state's Supreme Court is going to be a very important election.

Ken has some metal stakes we can use for large political signs. We must return them after the election. We still have a lot of signs to get out of our headquarters and into visible areas.

Volunteers are still needed to keep our office open.

Save the date of Sept. 28th for Trump party at the Reel Inn

Topics of discussion: \$750,000 of covid money to be spent on a drug court; rejection of the Safe Act or continuing resolution. Since 1974 a budget has only been passed 4 times and this needs to stop.

Republicans are always afraid to be accused of shutting down the government; We need to stop being afraid to speak up; Ken mentions being taxed twice and passed out "What has government done to our money" books.

Meeting was adjourned at 8pm